Goal setting is important as a map is to which directions you are traveling in order to reach your destination. When I look at the key component in my personal leadership development, I find it impossible to success without goal setting. In the last 6 weeks am very grateful to have had the opportunity to do the assignments, and discussions, dealing with all types of leadership and how it has help me become more effective leader within my personal and professional life. I have taken my leadership skills to a more professional and personal level after studying on Personal and Organizational Leadership here at Walden University. 
One goal of mine is to establish a homeless shelter for the people in the Copiah County area. The characteristics, and traits that I have learned has given me the tools I need to proceed with my goal to be an effective leader. It has help me establish my leadership role personal, and professional in my life! You must exemplify integrity, principles, values, and ethics. Everything I have learned in pass (5) weeks leading up to this final week has been incorporated in my leadership skills.
 In February 2020, I meet with the community leaders to see how they feel about opening a homeless shelter in our community. And how long it takes us to achieve our goal according to our plan of action? Next, I need to secure a building for this homeless shelter. I went to the board of supervisor in securing a building for this homeless shelter under our non-profit organization (501c3) to help secure a building. The Board of Supervisors of Copiah donated a building to Central City Youth Against Violence. We also send out letters for donations under our non-profit status as a (501c3) with a letter from the IRS showing that the charitable donation that they provide for then non-profit organization is tax deductible.  With the commitment from the businesses and our fund-raising activities we have raised $75,000.00 in tax deductible contribution and private donations and, fund- raising. We have set our goals for $150,00.00 dollars and we have received 75,000.00 in our treasure with $ 75,00.00 in order to reach our goal for the homeless shelter for February of 2022. 



